
Obion County Board of Education 

Special Called Session 

Board Retreat 

February 25, 2011 

 The Obion County Board of Education met in a special called session on 

February 25, 2011 at the Obion County Public Library. Board Chairman, Brian 

Rainey, called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.   

 Mr. Huss called the roll. Mr. Brian Rainey, Mr. Willis Easley, Mr. Fritz 

Fussell, Mr. David Lamb, Mr. Tim Partin, Ms. Diane Sanderson, and Ms. Susan 

Williams were present.  Seven members were present.  There was a quorum. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 Upon the recommendation of Mr. Rainey, the Board unanimously 

approved the agenda.    

NEW BUSINESS 

 The Board Retreat presented the Board with an opportunity to receive 

updates on the following items of business: 

 Ms. Terri Pike, Ms. Vikki Stevenson, and Ms. Lesa Scillion presented a 

Reading Recovery/Balanced Literacy Update with related Title I and Special 

Education Interventions. 

 Panel Discussions were presented by Black Oak Elementary Principal Ms. 

Sheila Stone; Hillcrest Elementary Principal, Ms. Melinda McCullough; Lake 

Road Elementary Principal, Mr. Dennis Buckelew; Ridgemont Elementary 

Principal, Mr. Don Capps; Obion County Central High Principal, Ms. Linda 

Crigger; South Fulton Elementary Principal, Ms. Elise Braswell; and South 

Fulton Middle/High Principal, Keith Frazier. 

 Ms. Chastity Homra presented a Coordinated Health Update. 

 A First to the Top Update and Map Activity was presented by Ms. Nancy 

Hamilton and Ms. Lesa Scillion. 

 Miscellaneous updates including After-school Programs, Attendance, School 

Nutrition, and Pre – K were presented to Board members. 



No action was required by the Board on the above items as they were for 

informational purposes only.            

 Director of Schools Annual Evaluation - The final item of business on the 

agenda was the Director of Schools annual evaluation.  Board members recently 

completed their individual evaluations of Mr. Huss’ job performance, which 

reflected an overall approval rating of 87.43%.  By comparison, Mr. Huss earned 

a rating of 85.11% in 2010, 89.66% in 2009, 82.68% in 2008, and 80.58% after 

his first year on the job in 2007.  Overall, Chairman Rainey stated that the 

evaluation of Mr. Huss was quite favorable. 

 With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m. 

The evaluation of Mr. Huss was recorded and stored as an electronic 

copy. 

The minutes were taken and typed by Diane Terry. 

 

 

_______________________  ____________________________ 

Brian Rainey, Chairman    David W. Huss, Director of Schools 

 


